Ernesto Castro Aldana
Presidente del Congreso
Centro de Gobierno “José Simeón Cañas”,
San Salvador CP 1101
EL SALVADOR
Dear Congressman Castro,

I am writing to you because I am deeply concerned about the law initiative “Ley de Agentes Extranjeros” that the government sent to Congress for approval last 9 November. The initiative presented restrains human rights organizations’ access to financial cooperation funds limiting their means of financing and thus their work. The law contributes to the stigmatization and criminalization of human rights defenders, NGOs and independent media and risks freedom of expression for those who do not agree with the government’s views. A law like this also affects all Salvadoran people that turn to these organizations for support to denounce human rights violations and find justice.

I urge you and all members of Congress to shelve the law and refrain from passing any future law initiatives that endanger the work of human rights defenders and press in the country.

Yours sincerely,

